

MARK BRNOVICH ATTORNEY GENERAL

Office of the Arizona Attorney General Solicitor General's Office

JENNIFER WRIGHT
ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL

September 28, 2021

Via Email

The Honorable Karen Fann President Arizona State Senate 1700 W. Washington Phoenix, AZ 85007-2844 kfann@azleg.gov

Re: Report Concerning the Maricopa County Forensic Election Audit

Dear President Fann:

The Elections Integrity Unit ("Unit") of the Arizona Attorney General's Office ("AGO") is in receipt of your letter dated September 24, 2021 and related audit reports pertaining to the Senate's forensic audit the 2020 General Election.

In order for the Unit to conduct a thorough review of the information contained in those reports, we respectfully request the following:

- 1. Unredacted copies of all reports;
- 2. Appendices referenced in Cyber Ninjas Report, Vol. III;
- 3. Evidence supporting findings contained in Dr. Shiva Ayyadurai's report entitled "Pattern Recognition Classification of Early Voting Ballot Return Envelope Images for Signature Presence Detection by Echomail";
- 4. Evidence supporting findings contained in Ben Cotton's presentation "Digital Findings"; and
- 5. An opportunity to meet individually with each of the contractors/subcontractors that prepared the report or presented findings to the Senate.

Please note that the Unit sent a letter to Maricopa County directing them to preserve all potentially relevant materials related to the 2020 General Election, 2020 Presidential Preference Election and the 2020 Primary Election. The Unit will send a follow up letter asking Maricopa County to respond to the reports' findings, as well as inviting them to provide rebuttal evidencel.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Wright

Assistant Attorney General